
Minutes of the Public Works Committee on August 19, 2013. 
 
Present       Also Present 
F. Smith       B. Kolwicz, PW Director 
B. Anderson       L. Streit, Secretary 
P. Vetro 
D. German 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Director’s Report 
 
• FEMA is leaving town this month.  They have been working out of Simon Lake 

School. 
• The Oyster Festival went very well.  A lot of people attended the night before 

festivities. 
• Beaches – a couple of incidents at Walnut Beach; construction fencing has been put 

up until permanent fencing can be installed. 
• Parks – all parks are being used; there has been a lot of clean up. 
 
Projects 
 
• The Public Works building project is moving along.  Beaulieu Construction has 

begun work. 
• Gulf Street sidewalk and road widening – there has been a meeting with the 

contractor and it is ready to begin. 
• 113 Pullman is all set; the pipe is being replaced. 
• Laurel and Wildemere project is complete.  Smith stated that there is a lot of dead 

growth there.  Bruce stated that it has been cut and sprayed. 
• Marie Street – the stairs have been replaced and the guardrail is fixed. 
• The stop signs on High Street are completed. 
• Settler’s Woods has been patched. 
• An email has been received from Carol Klingele of the Wildemere Beach Association 

regarding Hauser Street.  This needs sand and pipe work and this will be done next 
week. 

• South Street has approval and will begin soon.  This is a big project. 
• Sand at Eisenhower Park was discussed. 
• German stated that the lights at Edgemont Park – Grove Circle are not working.  

Bruce stated that they haven’t worked in 30 years and need to be pulled out. 
 
Concerns 
 
• Vetro reported that there are 2 nasty potholes on Lance Lane.  Bruce will look into 

this. 
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• Anderson reported that on Spruce Circle the sewer is overgrown and it floods; the 
residents claim that the wastewater pipe is broken.  Cindy Circle, the sidewalk area is 
overgrown and a tree is blocking the sidewalk.  Old Gate Lane there is a huge 
pothole.  Bruce will look into these concerns.  Anderson thanked Bruce for 
completing projects from last month. 

• Smith asked about Collingsdale.  Bruce stated that this will be done by next week.  
Smith asked about Hacket Street.  Bruce stated that it is being looked at.  Smith asked 
about Derby and Marsh.  Bruce stated that this will be done by the end of August, 
beginning of September. 

 
A discussion followed regarding hurricane damage. 
 
The next regular meeting will be on 9/23/13 
 
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Lisa Streit 
 
 


